Holy Rosary School Parents Club Meeting Minutes November 18, 2004

Jill Price-Crawley welcomed everyone and Jillian Kane led the opening prayer. The minutes of the October 14, 2004 Parents Club meeting were approved with two corrections: Sharon Ridgeway is the Scrip Co-Chair and Bob Cain is the correct tree lot representative.

President's Report – Jill Price-Crawley

There will not be a meeting in December.

Stephanie Reese is the 8th grader responsible for organizing childcare during our meetings. Thank you.

We are looking for more orders of our beautiful poinsettias.

Please let me know if there are any topics you would like to hear more about during our meetings.

Vice-President's Report – Becky Calkins

There is a retraction regarding the hours relating to the Bingo Night. Hours worked in conjunction with the Bingo Night CAN be applied toward fundraising hours.

Fr. Sarkies reported to the School Commission that attendance is down at mass. He is encouraging us to come to mass and celebrate as a family.

Please complete your Sacrificial Giving card.

We are starting a used cell phone and empty printer cartridge program. We could potentially raise \$2,500. The logistics are being worked on.

Treasurer's Report – Sally Hasert

The October report was made available. There were no questions. Holy Rosary earned \$250 through Dream Dinners, Leslie Thompson's new business. Ms. Thompson is looking forward to a long relationship with Holy Rosary.

Principal's Report – Kris Brown

The technology has been ordered. There will be an Open House in January to show off our new computer lab. The lab will be closed the week before Christmas. Technology no longer being used will be moved to the stage and you are welcome to come, make a donation, and take something home with you.

Report cards go home on the 10th.

Thank you all for everything you do.

Vice Principal's Report – Pam Sturgeon

No Report.

Standing Committee Reports

Scrip – Mary Campagnaro reported that last month, 41 families bought \$400 worth of Scrip. We have sold \$6,300 to date.

Christmas Tree Lot – Dale DeGabrielle reported that the pancake breakfast made \$400 for the 6th grade sailing trip. As of today, there are 150 shifts left to be filled at the tree lot. We need help!

Program Presentation – Special Guests

1

Jerry McCambridge – Spoke about the December 10th choir concert to raise money for their pilgrimage to Italy in October 2005.

Robin Ylvisaker – Spoke about the ticket presales for the Al Jarreau show. The deadline to purchase your tickets from Holy Rosary is November 22^{nd} .

Davi Sobotta and Jody Shields – Spoke about Sacrificial Giving. Please consider increasing your contribution by 10%. Whatever you can contribute is greatly appreciated. Included in the mailing that went to the parish was information on the parish budget situation. Some parishioners have voiced concerns that their dollars were going to support lawsuits. The Seattle Archdiocese is covered by insurance, which means 100% of your contribution goes to support the parish.

Michael Blatner - Spoke about the Stewardship Committee and it's new name, T-3 (for Time, Talent, Treasure). The focus of the committee is on community and growing together. The committee meets the 1st Monday of each month, from 7 – 9 pm in the convent dining room. You are welcome any time.

Next Parents Club Meeting: January 20, 2005. Hospitality begins at 6:15; meeting begins at 6:30. Childcare is available in the library for \$1.00/per child.

Gloria M. Teves, Secretary